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THE COMMUNITY 
MESSENGER 

Greetings Brothers and Sisters! 

Happy New Year!  This time of year is always 
filled with such expectation. Our slates are 
wiped clean and we have a new, fresh year in 
front of us. These feelings hold true especially 
when we consider those things we did not do or 
follow through with and those mistakes. At this 
point in the calendar those are things of the 
past. This is the new year. We can begin fresh, 
start over, and re-focus our energies.  The new 
year is the crossroad where the past is left 
behind and we are greeted with the wonderful 
anticipation of the new year. 

In my former life as a retail store manager, I was 
selected to go through a training based on the 
best practices of time management. It was a 
week long course where I was given a very 
expensive binder, materials to use in that binder, 
and the professional training to use all of this as 
it was intended. I found all of the information 
useful and very beneficial to my time in the retail 
world.  But there was one area that I have used 
and depended on more than any other. It was 
called the Weekly Compass Card. This card 
gave me the opportunity to define the roles I 
have in this life. Roles such as husband, father, 
pastor, son, brother, uncle, and friend. There 
was also a place for you to write down a goal for 
the week that would help you sharpen your role 
in that area.  This was a wonderful tool for me to 
make sure I stayed sharp in my various roles or 
improve if I needed to. 

(Continues on Page 3) 

For I am about to do something new.  

    See, I have already begun!                       

Do you not see it?  

I will make a pathway                        

through the wilderness.  

    I will create rivers in the dry wasteland .  

Isaiah 43:19 (NLT)  
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Join the UMM 

in the 

Fellowship Hall 

each Tuesday at 7:00 am          

for breakfast, fellowship,           

and a time of prayers                    

and praises to our Lord.  

This support group meets each 

Tuesday morning at 10:00 am  

in Room 104 at the church. 

For  more information contact  

Linda Millard (352-787-5103). 

Those who have experienced a 

loss will find it helpful. 

Our sewing 

group meets 

each Monday at 

the church in the Busy Bee 

Sewing room, 9:30 am -1:00 pm 

Plan to join us!  

Prime Time Singles 

All single, senior adults are invited 

to join us for board games and 

cards each Friday evening in the 

Fellowship Hall from 5:00-7:00 pm. 

On the last Friday of each month, 

we go out to dinner and return to 

the Fellowship Hall. Plan to join us 

on Friday, January 26 at Osakaôs 

Restaurant (1401 Citrus Blvd, 

Leesburg, FL). Weôll meet together 

and enjoy a delicious dutch-treat 

supper. This is a great time to 

meet new people as we enjoy the 

evening together. We look forward 

to seeing you! 

February Newsletter 
deadline for all articles will be  

January 19  
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We are all in the business of improvement.  We 
all have things we need to straighten up, 
sharpen, and make better. I would encourage 
you, as we begin this new year, to take the time 
to sit down and define your roles in life. Then use 
this tool to monitor how you are doing in these 
roles. I have learned that if one of my roles is 
suffering, then it is not long before others start to 
suffer as well.  

I believe this tool can be very valuable for us as 
Christians as well. One of my roles is as a child 
of God.  For me that means that I need to strive 
to know God better, love God deeper, and serve 
God's Kingdom to the best of my ability. One of 
the best ways I know to begin that endeavor is to 
spend time reading Scripture. I have said many 
times that I view the Bible as God's love story for 
humanity.  Time and time again God reveals the 
love He has for humanity through the prophets, 
the stories, and ultimately through the sending of 
Jesus to Earth. 

I encourage all of you to look at the roles you 
play in this life. Always be mindful of how you are 
doing in those roles and always seek to do the 
very best you can. I want to invite you to see 
how those roles can find life in the work and 
ministry of the church. I am a firm believer in the 
idea that we are stronger together than we are 
apart. When we all work and live life together, 
that is when our impact for the Kingdom is the 
greatest. We have tremendous opportunities 
here at Community to build bridges to those 
around us. I pray 2018 will be filled with God's 
blessings, God's grace, and God's love for each 
and every one of you as we all work to make 
disciples of Jesus Christ for the transformation of 
the world. 

 

Blessings, 

 

Pastorôs Page Continued from page 1 

Matthewõs Hands 

Matthewôs Hands provides a supportive and safe 

place for individuals who are, or have been         

impacted by others struggling with a mental health 

disorder. Group members are NOT the person  

diagnosed with the illness. Instead, our members 

know, or personally care for, a family member, 

friend, neighbor, etc. coping with mental illness. 

Group members share their stories, concerns, and 

solutions for difficult times. Connections are made 

to form support networks which can be a resource 

for members having a difficult day. 

Let me share some statistics with you. ONE in 

FOUR Americans will experience a mental health 

illness during their lifetime, while ONE in TWENTY 

will live with a significant mental health issue     

forever. With so many individuals impacted, why 

canôt we talk about mental health? Why are we so 

uncomfortable? Where and when can we find a 

safe place to talk about the impact we feel when 

caring for others with mental illness? 

The group meets on the second Monday of each 

month, 1pm-3pm in Room 104. If you have been 

impacted by someoneôs diagnosis of mental illness, 

please come. Matthewôs Hands will be waiting -- 

hands to hold, to strengthen, to support, and to 

guide you through the world we call mental illness. 

We extend our deepest sympathy and love to 

those families who have recently experienced the 

death of a loved one. Remembering these dear 

families in your prayers, giving them a call or 

sending a card provides healing ministry and   

extends the love of Christ during this time of loss. 

À   Guy Babcock went to be with the Lord on  

December 18, 2017. He is survived by his 

wife, Betty.  
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Just a couple of ñSharp Notesò  

The Music Ministry will resume regular,     
scheduled rehearsals on Wednesday, January 
10
th
 at 7:30 pm in the Loft. This is a GREAT 

time for new people to come and join us! Our 
Music Ministry does more than just stand up 
and sing. We MINISTER to people within our 
church family and in our local area. We also go 
beyond the area with our Mission Tour.  There 
is so much God has blessed us with; it is His 
command that we ñGO!ò  Ministry is abouté
caring for others.  This is what your Music 
Ministry does. 

The Adult Hand Bell Chorus continues to grow. 
We have a few 
spots open for 
new ringers. If 
you would like 
to ring with us, 
contact Robbie 
in the Music 

Office. We resume meeting on Wednesday, 
January 10th from 3:45 ï 5pm in Room 100. 
We have a lot of fun!  No ñDing-A-Lingsò here, 
just ñRingers!ò  

The Music Ministry is beginning a ñFine Arts 
Academyò for studentôs 3

rd
 ï 5

th
 grades.  

We are searching for good NEW or USED 
brass and woodwind instruments. The        
instruments would be used to teach students, 
privately, how to make   music.  Music is  

proven to help students in learning. 

If you know of instruments that are sitting,   
collecting dust, please consider helping      
obtain these instruments and bring them to 
the Music Office. We will, certainly, put them 
in the hands of a child and teach them how to 
make music. Contact Robbie Milam in the 
Music Office for more information or if you 
would like to volunteer in organizing this  
RADICAL HOSPITALITY to our community 
youth. More details will be forthcoming in    
future newsletters and other announcements. 

FUN, FRIENDS, FACTS                   

with Transitions 

 

 

 
Time to unpack, unload and join 

ñTransitions.ò A class for women who 

want to share experiences and friendship 

with other women. Transitions will be 

held on Thursday afternoons for 8 weeks 

beginning January 18, 2018. All women 

are welcome (no church membership is 

needed). Your advance registration is 

appreciated. The cost for the Transitions 

seminar is $25.00. For more information, 

call Judy Cordon (313-378-3010) or 

Gretchen Sholar (757-647-2512). 

http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://newmusicaltheatre.com/greenroom/wp-content/uploads/2014/06/notes.jpeg&imgrefurl=http://newmusicaltheatre.com/greenroom/2014/06/want-compose-done/&h=565&w=849&tbnid=IFjdR9fClKG_fM:&zoom=1&docid=O_b-KSA4t8RTIM&ei=rITIU
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I hope this does not come 
as a surprise to anyone, 
but I have been praying 
about and discerning what 
God has in store for the 

9Thirty Worship Service in 2018. There has been 
one overwhelming theme that has continued to    
reveal itself during these times with our Godé 
deepness. Specifically, in  regards to worshipé
our worship. Sinking down, diving in, and actively 
pursuing a worship lifestyle that is deep.  And not 
just in our time together on Sunday mornings or 
the miscellaneous things that bring us together 
at Community, but living an active, engaged  
worship life. Corporately and individually         
engaging in worship through song, prayer,      
listening and creating. Through community,     
fellowship, and outreach. Through active        
participation in our local communities and   
neighborhoods. Allowing our worship to         
penetrate every element, every aspect, every 
nook and cranny of our everyday lives.  

If God is calling our 2018 to be a year of      
deepening worship, then you may be wondering, 
ñJoey, how do I go deeper?ò Let me start by 
shifting your view of my ñjobò here at Community. 
Sundays it is my responsibility to lead us in the 
worship of our Creator, but what about Monday 
through Thursday (I am off Friday and            
Saturday)? I want you to think of me as your 
worship coach. Giving tips, guidance, training,     
material and resources. Offering support and  
encouragement. Helping us apply this idea of 
worship to our everyday lives. 

Now, I am assuming your inner voice is  saying 
something like, ñDoes Joey want me to just walk 
around singing all the time?ò Iôm sure very few of 
you, if anyone, actually had that thought but it is 
a good segue into thiséThe word worship     
conjures up different ideas and feelings for all of 
us. Some go straight to worship, meaning a 
church service, while others think of it strictly as 
songs and music. All of these are true. Again, if I 
may challenge your understanding a little. Our 
English word ñworshipò comes from the           
Anglo-Saxon contraction ñworthshipò or ñworthò 
and the  suffix ñshipò.  Hopefully a small light just 
lit up in your heads. The Anglo-Saxon ending 

ñshipò meant to lay upon or give to. Our word  
worship literally means, ñTo give worth to 
something.ò Our act of worship gives worth to 
God. You academics may argue the point that 
God is already worthy and therefore we cannot 
give Him any more worth. I believe that to be 
right. God is worthy! My giving God worth is 
simply me giving credit where credit is due. 

I love this definition because it calls to light my 
every action.  I can use it to filter everything I 
do. Ask yourself this question, ñDoes          
everything I do give credit back to God?ò or 
ñDid my actions in           bring worth to my  
creator?ò That is the foundation of a lifestyle of 
worship. Everything I do can either give value 
and worth back to God or take it away. I   
promise you this, people will come to know the 
saving grace of Jesus much faster if our lives 
reflect Godôs worth! And thatôs the point of the 
Church, right? To bring others into His arms. 

Soéin 2018, I am opening myself to you all as 
a worship coach. My team and I are working 
on new and exciting ways to extend our      
corporate times of worship. We are looking at 
hosting Worship Nights, which would include 
lead music and possibly experiential prayer 
stations and interactive responses to worship.  
We will be offering for the first time this year a 
Maundy Thursday Prayer Experience. More 
details on that to come later. I will be posting a 
new music playlist on social media each month 
to help you grow your musical foundation.    
Also, my wife, Jennifer, and I will be teaching a 
Wednesday GrowNight Class called ñLife 
Shapesò focusing on personal development 
and real-life application of the practices of    
Jesus. I want and challenge you to use me and 
my team as a resource to deepen your lifestyle 
of worship. Meet up with me.  Letôs talk.  Letôs 
develop a plan to let  Jesusô light shine bright 
here in downtown Fruitland Park as we live a 
life of worship  every day. I have a sneaky  
suspicion that we need to go deep in 2018 so 
we can go wide in 2019.   


